Pawnee City Council Hears Water Well Updates

(KLZA)--Pawnee City Council members received updates on water well issues during their meeting Monday evening.

Well #2 was struck by lightning and required a new electrical panel be installed. Those repairs have been made.

Well #3 was recently vandalized. Someone, or persons cut the fence, broke into the well house and broke a pipe on the chlorinator.

Work is continuing on the swimming pool renovation project. The sandblasting has been completed. Some cement was cut to get at pipes and it appears some pipe replacement may be necessary.

Many Signals Communications